Student Challenge – draft 4
Assignment: Two groups of up to 15 undergraduate students each will gather material at the conference, do research outside the conference, and compile reports on the questions: Are New Media Transformative? How for Better, How for Worse? using both traditional and non-traditional reporting tools and methods.

Students in the Master's Program in Cultural Production also may contribute in ways outlined below.

The undergraduate groups will be made up of students from the Journalism Program, Internet and Society Program, and International and Global Studies Program. Some from each program will be included in each of the groups.  Undergraduates from outside those programs who wish to participate should also be included.

The undergraduate groups will allot their members as they each see fit 1) to cover sessions of the conference and interview participants, 2) to research topics being discussed at the conference in other fora, and 3) to compile and present their materials.

Each group – one known as the traditional-approach group, the other as the new-approach group, may use whatever reporting methods and technology it likes, given basic guidelines and suggestions. The groups will differ in two ways: 

1) Members of the traditional-approach group will produce a video report of about 5 minutes. Members of the new-approach group will produce an Internet/blog page containing not more than 600 words of text and as many links, video cut-ins and comments from non-members of the group as it likes.
2) Members of the traditional group may communicate with one another in-person, by telephone or in any other way they see fit, while members of the new-approach group may not communicate in person or by voice telephone line –SMS/texting is OK.

Example of the limit on in-person communication: The new-approach group will designate members to cover individual conference sessions, to conducted related research outside the conference to include in the end-product, and to compile and organize the end product. Members who are working together to compile the product may work together in person, but may not communicate in person or by voice telephone lines with the researchers or those reporting on individual sessions.

Graduate students in Cultural Production will arrange communications links between the conference and students at two or three schools in countries outside the United States. Students at those schools will be invited to comment on conference proceedings, perhaps even real time via blog. Cultural Production students will determine how to make the international input available to participants in the conference, and will select using criteria of their own choosing comments and reactions to offer to the undergraduate groups for possible inclusion in the undergraduate reports. Whether to use the comments in the reports will be entirely at the discretion of the undergraduate groups.
